RE: Appointment of Ike Kwon to the Treasure Island Development Authority

## Dear TIDA Committee

I'm Adar Halil, a San Francisco resident and an owner of a small business here in the city. I wholeheartedly support Ike Kwon's appointment to TIDA.

Being in the Inner Sunset I've had the privilege of getting to know Ike. It was clear from the beginning he was compassionate, considerate, thoughtful and committed to public service. Ike's personality, knowledge and skillset would be valuable asset the Treasure Island Development Authority.

I hope to see his appointment go through.

Thank you for your time, Adar Halil 1290 9th Ave San Francisco, CA 94122 May 30, 2019

To Whom it May Concern,

My name is Carlos Jimenez. I am a homeowner in the Crocker Amazon district of San Francisco, a resident of the city since 1986, and a long-time acquaintance of Ike Kwon. Ike and I served together as volunteers for several years, where he worked under my leadership. During that time and in subsequent years, I have come to know him and his family well. Ike is a man of good character, who lives and acts with integrity, and who knows how to balance work, family and community commitments. I observed this during his recent term on the San Francisco Public Utilities Commission.

Accordingly, I would recommend him without hesitation to serve with the Treasure Island Development Authority.

Sincerely,

Carlos Jimenez 336 Allison St. San Francisco, CA 94112